

UNION PARK DISTRICT COUNCIL

1570 Concordia Avenue, Suite LL100, Saint Paul, MN 55104 p 651-645-6887 | f 651-917-9991 | e info@unionparkdc.org | w www.unionparkdc.org

September 12, 2011

City of Saint Paul Legislative Hearing Officer 310 City Hall 15 West Kellogg Boulevard Saint Paul, Minnesota 55102

Re: Liquor License for University of St. Thomas, 2115 Summit Avenue

Dear Legislative Hearing Officer,

At a meeting of the Union Park District Council Board of Directors on September 7, 2011, the Board passed the following motion regarding the Liquor On Sale – 291 or more seats license application submitted by the University of St. Thomas, 2115 Summit Avenue:

The Union Park District Council supports the University of St. Thomas as it seeks a liquor license from the City of St. Paul and recommends that no outdoor alcoholic beverage sales shall be permitted, except the University of St. Thomas may sell alcoholic beverages at the homecoming weekend outdoor beer tent at either one of the following locations: Monahan Plaza or the lower academic quadrangle.

Thank you for your consideration during this process.

Sincerely,

Sarah Kidwell

Executive Director

snow Konnell

From:

Scott Banas <sbanas9544@aol.com> <LH-Licensing@ci.stpaul.mn.us>

To: Date:

9/2/2011 12:07 PM

Subject:

Fwd: West Summit Neighborhood Advisory Committee support for condition to UST

Liquor License.

Dear City of Saint Paul Legislative Hearing Officer:

On Tuesday, August 9, 2011 the West Summit Neighborhood Advisory Committee (WSNAC) considered the matter of the University of St. Thomas application for a liquor license. After discussion, WSNAC voted to support the following two conditions to the liquor license should the City approve UST's application. The text of the WSNAC resolution and record of the vote is reprinted immediately below.

- 1. "No outdoor alcoholic beverage sales shall be permitted, except UST may sell alcoholic beverages at the Homecoming weekend outdoor beer tent at either one of the following locations: Monahan Plaza or the lower academic quadrangle."
- 2. "WSNAC requests the City and St. Thomas to conduct an annual review of the license and conditions and WSNAC reserves the right to request license modification and/or additional conditions at any time should a violation or disruptive event occur."

A Redmond/Westermeyer motion to approve these resolutions as recommended conditions and to forward them to the City as the stated WSNAC position passed by a 5-0-1 vote.

WSNAC respectfully requests that its position be entered into the public record.

Thank you for your consideration of WSNAC's position with regard to these matters.

Scott A. Banas Co-Chair, West Summit Neighborhood Advisory Committee 651.647.6250